NEURAM- NEURorehabilitation Action (Mauritius).
Activities 01.01.2020 to 31.12.2021.

We have two separate charities- NEURAM FOUNDATION (based in Mauritius) www.neuram.org and NEURAM UK (based in Stanmore, UK) www.neuramuk.co.uk.
The latter assists the former. 
Our two main clinical Councillors are based in the UK (Professor Anba Soopramanien) and Canada (Dr Rajiv Reebye). Neither could travel to Mauritius as the country was closed to international travel for nearly 18 months. 
Activities have been hampered accordingly.
Yet there were the following meetings:
1. 11.01.2020: Fund-raising dinner in London.
2. NEURAM-UK 4 Trustee Face-to-Face and virtual meetings: between 25.01.2020 and 05.06.2021
3. NEURAM FOUNDATION -9 Face-to-Face and Virtual meetings to discuss implementation of a mobile unit: between 10.03.2020 (with volunteers) and  28.05.2021.
4. We focussed on organising a mobile unit (see attachments 1 and 2).
5. April 2021: promoting WFNR survey on COVID 19 (attachment 3).
6. June 2021: Collaboration with Ministry of Health Mauritius- Survey “Investigating the impact of confinement due to the COVID 19 pandemic on Mauritius with Acquired Brain Injuries (ABI) and Spinal Cord Injuries (SCI)” (attachment 4).
7. We promoted remote training and negotiated with CANOSC www.canosc.ca to use their platform to deliver virtual lectures.
8. 26.11.21: WFNR helped to promote a lecture by Professor Thomas PLATZ: Clinical Pathways in Stroke Rehabilitation”.
An article in French was written in the local press (attachment 5).

Finally, we are carrying on with remote lectures, analysing the data re: survey. We plan to have a hybrid conference in Mauritius in 2022.
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